
Richmond Road Runners Club - Meeting Minutes - December 14, 2022

Opening remarks, ground rules and welcome guests – Rainey Niklawski, President

New Business Discussions

1. Budget for 2023

Please see attached budget for approval.

Leigh Anne made a motion to approve the budget for 2023. Kirk seconded and the motion
passed.

2. By-law changes

Please see attached changes for Article 4 and Article 7 of the by-laws. The first part of the
document is the club’s constitution which has no proposed changes. Per the by-laws, these
changes were presented on October 12, and were voted on during the November meeting. They
will be voted on a second time during December.

Marcy made a motion to approve the by-laws. Leigh Anne seconded and the motion passed.

3. Grants for Fall 2022

After reviewing the submitted grant applications for the fall 2022 grant cycle, the Grants
Committee recommends that the board approve funding to the following organizations for the
amount indicated:

Sportable - $500
Atlee Station Family YMCA - $500
Black Girls RUN! Foundation - $4,000

Kirk provided an overview of the grant applications. Following discussion, he made a motion to
approve. Allison seconded and the motion passed.

Adjourn

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:03 pm. Everyone enjoyed a potluck meal. During the meal, Michael
George received notice that RRRC was awarded a 2023 Richmond Region Tourism Foundation Sports Grant Program
and will receive $1,000 towards marketing and enhancement of the visitor experience for the Ashland Half Marathon!

Respectfully submitted,
Victoria Hauser, Secretary


